
AUTONOMOUS DECENTRALIZED GOVERNMENT MUNICIPALITY OF IBARRA 

Ibarra, 16 January 2019 

Adriana Dinu 

Executive Coordinator and Director 

UNDP-Global Environmental Facility 

United Nations Development Programme (UNDP) 

Subject: Co-financing commitment for the project "Integrated Management of Water Resources of Mira, Mataje and 

Carchi-Guaitara, Binational Basins of Colombia-Ecuador" 

Dear Ms. Dinu, 

I am pleased to confirm that the Autonomous Decentralized Government Municipality of Ibarra (GADMI) is totally 

committed to the success of the project "Integrated Management of Water Resources of Mira, Mataje and Carchi-

Guaitara, Binational Basins of Colombia-Ecuador" 

Therefore, I confirm that GADMI will provide a total co-financing amount of USD $375,565.54 in subsidies during the 

duration of the project. 

This project aligns closely with our work in the programs and public service projects for drinking water, sewerage, 

wastewater treatment, solid waste management, and environmental sanitation carried out in the territory of Canton 

Ibarra - Imbabura province, which is part of the Mira River cross-border area. 

The contribution of the GADMI is oriented to the construction of the sewer system in the Parish of Angocagua, La 

Rinconada community as part of the contribution to the binational pilot project "Implementation of a biological 

purification system with Eisenia fetida (red worm) as an alternative for the reduction of pollutant discharges from 

domestic residual effluents in the rural parishes of Tufino (Carchi), Angochagua (Imbabura) and Mataje (Esmeraldas) 

in Ecuador and in the Municipality of Cumbal (Nariño) in Colombia" (result 4.1 of the GEF project ). 

Sincerely, 

Eng. Alvaro Castillo Aguirre 

MAYOR OF THE GAD MUNICIPALITY OF IBARRA 

CC: Jose Vicente Troya 

Regional Technical Advisor 

Water and Oceans  

Latin America and the Caribbean 

United Nations Development Program 



 


